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SPECIAL CLAIM SC-1920-9: SUBMITTED BY OG&E THROUGH CMR IN THE REDUCED
AMOUNT OF $7,786.79 FOR DAMAGE TO A BURIED CABLE AT THE NORTHWEST CORNER OF
MORREN DRIVE AND BEACON AVENUE.

BACKGROUND: A claim was filed by OG&E through CMR in the amount of $7,986.79 for damage
to a buried cable located at the northwest corner of Morren Drive and Beacon Avenue.

DISCUSSION: This incident was investigated by David Hager, Utilities Manager who found City staff
was trenching for the Morren Drive (WA0336) water main replacement project at the intersection of
Morren Drive and Beacon Avenue. On May 30, 2019, an unmarked or flagged OG&E street light
cable was damaged during trenching and upon review, it was discovered the locate request
information was incorrect for the working area where excavation was taking place. The facility was
not marked because staff misidentified the locate area which caused the cable not to be located.

CMR submitted an invoice in the amount of $7,986.79 for the repair of the buried cable. Of this total,
$200.00 was billed as administrative cost however this amount will not be paid.

As indicated above, there appears to be possible negligence on the part of the City in this matter and
consequently potential liability on the City. The request of CMR on behalf of OG&E, in the reduced
amount of $7,786.79, appears reasonable.

RECOMMENDATION: Based upon the above and foregoing, it is the recommendation of the City
Attorney’s office that the claim of CMR on behalf of OG&E, in the reduced amount of $7,786.79 as
set forth above, be approved.
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